
 

Closure of Mopani West District Office 
 
The PSA learned that employees tested positive for COVID-19 at Mopani West District Office. 
Subsequently, the department closed the building at 27 Peace Street, for disinfection and it will only 
be opened on Friday, 17 July 2020.  
 
The department will also engage the Department of Health, to assist with the tracing of the contacts, 
to ensure implementation of health protocols. Although the PSA commends management for closing 
the office to allow disinfection as per COVID-19 regulations, the PSA is concerned regarding the 
compliance levels within the Limpopo Department of Education.  
 
The PSA has previously called for compliance with the OHSA, in most district and circuit offices, 
wherein other offices are operating with no water, electricity, toilets, and no cleaners. Members are 
urged to immediately report these problems to ensure timeous intervention as the PSA will not allow 
the department to gamble with the lives of members. The department must use the Contravention 
Notice issued by the Labour Inspector as the basis to ensure compliance of all offices.  
 
Members are advised to report to Lawrence.muvhango@psa.co.za or Paulina.moloto@psa.co.za.  
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